
From: "Dugger, Steven" <SDugger@claysheriff.com> 

Date: April 20, 2020 at 9:52:29 AM EDT 

To: Gail Colletta <gail@floridaactioncommittee.org> 

Subject: RE:  Hurricane/Emergency Preparedness Letter 

  

Good morning, 

  

I have attached a map showing the locations for shelters in Clay County.  As you can see, the shelters are 

all located at schools.  There are none listed as being designated specifically for 

offenders/predators.  Clay County Emergency Management is the agency that deals with the shelters 

and since they are located at schools, Clay County School Police is the agency the handles the security 

for them.  Questions 1 through 4 of your letter should be answered by those agencies.  The attached 

map is listed on the county website (www.claycountygov.com) under Emergency Management.  Their 

contact information can also be found there. 

  

In reference to questions 5 and 6,  It would depend on what emergency orders have been issued for 

each storm as to whether the registration office is open during an event.  If all offices have been closed, 

then no the registration office would not be opened during the hurricane or natural disaster.  If the 

office is closed during the event, then the registrant can report the temporary address after the event is 

over and the office is opened back up.  They can always contact the Clay County Sheriff’s Office for more 

information. 

  

Detective S. L. Dugger 

Special Victims 

Clay County Sheriff’s Office 

212 Blanding Blvd. 
Orange Park, FL 32073 

Office Phone: (904) 213-6716 

Fax: (904) 213-6814 

Email: sdugger@claysheriff.com 

 


